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COMMUNIQUE
SAN GABRIEL VALLEY

CACTUS & SUCCULENT SOCIETY

An Affiliate of the Cactus & Succulent Society of America, Inc.
Meetings are held at 7:30 PM on the 2nd Thursday of the month
in the Palm Room, Los Angeles County Arboretum, Arcadia

August 2008 Volume 41 Number 8
______________________________________________________________________________

Inter-City Show – Desert Treasures: This year’s Inter-City Cactus and Succulent Show
takes place on August 16th and 17th. The Inter-City Show is the largest and highest quality
Cactus and Succulent Show in the world, with visitors coming from around the world.
Pictures taken at the show can be found on virtually every cactus and succulent web page.

This show is one of our primary sources of new members. Many people come to the show,
and then start to attend meetings to learn more about how to cultivate and display their
collections. It is also a principal source of income for all three clubs, and helps pay for the
speakers and hall rental for the monthly meetings and study groups.

This show has become the best in the world because of the support and participation of the
members of the three clubs making up the show. We need your help to continue to produce
the excellent shows. Most of all we need everyone to enter at least a few plants, particularly
in the Novice category. Your plants are probably better than you think, and you will learn
just how good by entering them and seeing them judged against similar plants by growers
with similar experience.

We also need lots of help at the show itself. We are always in need of workers on Wednesday
morning, but we also need helpers all day on Saturday and Sunday to assist at the cash
registers, greet people as they enter, work at the plant holding table, and just watch the plants
in the show.

This is a great opportunity to spend time with people who love cacti and succulent plants, and
to see some of the most remarkable plants in the world. There is a great sale with many plants
only available at this show. There are walks and talks during the day on Saturday and
Sunday, where some of the best growers and propagators give out their secrets. There is an
awards banquet and auction on Saturday night.

Please participate in this year’s show. It takes remarkably little effort, and you will
always be glad you did. We always need help, whether you signed up ahead or not.
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Monthly Meeting: Join us Thursday, August 14th at 7:30 pm.

Joe Stead, a master propagator, will give a presentation on the propagation of succulents,
which will include examples using seed, cuttings, hybridization, etc. Joe works in the Orange
Coast College horticulture department and has collected plants for over 30 years. Joe is
currently featured as co-author of a propagation article in the July-August Cactus and
Succulent Journal.
___________________________________________________________________________

Plants of the Month: (no write ups this month)

CACTI – Your Favorite SUCCULENT -- Your Favorite

Everyone has a favorite plant, or two or three, so here is your chance to show off whatever
plants you’re most proud. DON’T BE SHY. The judges will, of course, be somewhat
confused, but they will work it out. The usual write-ups on POM will not appear this month
as the author would be writing about his favorite plants and we don’t want to influence the
judges.
________________________________________________________________________________________

Study Group: Wednesday, August 20th; Topic – Asclepiads

Meetings are held the 3rd Wednesday of the month at 7:30 pm in the Palm Room at the LA
County Arboretum, 301 N Baldwin Avenue, Arcadia.
__________________________________________________________________________

New Members: SGVCSS wishes to extend a warm welcome to its newest members:
Katherine Gable, Connie Eddy, Pedro Elizondo, Jennifer and Darryl Craig, Tim Harvey
and Renee Klang. Be sure to take a look at the Club’s website http://www.sgvcss.com. If
you wish to receive your COMMUNIQUE on-line please notify the editor at
sgv_css@prodigy.net.
________________________________________________________________________________________

Refreshments: The following club members have signed up to bring refreshments for the
August meeting: Barbara Nolan, Marie Metsker, and Una Yeh. Remember the first three
people to sign up and bring refreshments will receive a plant.
___________________________________________________________________________

Board Meeting: There will be a brief Board meeting on Sunday, August 17h at 3:00pm in
Ayers Hall. We will gather near the trophy table and pick a meeting location from there to
discuss any issues regarding the Club.
___________________________________________________________________________
Receptionist: A special “Thank You” goes out to Ralph Massey for volunteering to act as
Receptionist during Susan Weststeyn’s absence. We are still in need of another volunteer
to split the responsibility with Ralph. If you would like to help out, please see Tom
Vermilion or Ralph Massey at the next meeting.
___________________________________________________________________________
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Huntington Symposium: “A New Century of Succulent Plants”
Aug. 30 (Saturday) 9 a.m. – 5 p.m.

Last year’s symposium took a historic look back at the first 100 years of the Desert Garden at
The Huntington and its remarkably diverse collection of plants. This year, a panel of guest
speakers will look ahead to the future, discussing new developments in the world of
succulents.

At the August meeting, we will have a drawing for two tickets, furnished by the Club, to the
Huntington Symposium. To be eligible for the drawing, the member must be considered an
active member and have been a member prior to January 1, 2008. Any question of eligibility
will be decided by the Board. Previous winners are ineligible. A winner may give his ticket
to someone else as long as that person meets the same qualifications
_________________________________________________________________________________________

July 08 Plant-of-the-Month Mini Show Results

Cacti- Variegates Succulent- Variegates

Beginner
1st Cindy Arakaki Opuntia vulgaris 1st Calvin Arakaki Agave potatorum

2nd Bill Molina Euphorbia mammillaris

3rd Cindy Arakaki Crypthanthus "It"

3rd Oscar Flores Gasteria "Ghost of Carlsbad"

Intermediate
1st H. Birgh-T.Dodson Ferocactus sp 1st H. Birgh-T.Dodson Aloe nobilis

2nd H. Birgh-T.Dodson Opuntia monacantha 2nd H. Birgh-T.Dodson Agave lophanta

3rd Dick Tatman Haworthia limifolia

3rd Barbara Nolan Euphorbia sp

Advanced
1st Frank Nudge Haworthia limifolia

2nd Tom Vermilion Agave victoria reginae

2nd Rita Gerlach Haworthia limifolia

3rd Rita Gerlach Haworthia fasciata

Master
1st Karen Ostler Ferocactus penisulae 1st

2nd Karen Ostler Gymnocalycium paediophilum 2nd Karen Ostler Haworthia cymbiformis

3rd Karen Ostler Haworthia lanceolata

___________________________________________________________________________
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Picnic: A big THANK YOU to Joe Clements for arranging for the Club to meet at Pitzer
College for its annual picnic. Although it was a hot day, it was a great opportunity to see the
grounds. “Thanks” also to Jean Mullens for coordinating the event and to Horace Birgh
and Tommy Dodson for bringing in all those cold drinks which were greatly appreciated on
such a hot day. Last, but not least, “thanks” to all of those members who helped set-up and
clean-up after the picnic.

And, the winners are:
Opuntia Toss

1st Yvonne Hemenway
2nd Rene Hernandez

and
Paul Crist

Balloon Toss
1st Karen & Martin Ostler
2nd Jean Mullens & Tom Vermilion
3rd Eunice Thompson & Peter Walkowiak

Egg Toss
No participants this year; maybe next year.

___________________________________________________________________________
CACTUS AND SUCCULENT

CALENDAR OF UP COMING EVENTS FOR 2008

AUG. 16th - 17th 23rd ANNUAL INTERCITY SHOW AND SALE-LA COUNTY ARBORETUM
301 NO. BALDWIN AVE., ARCADIA,CA. INFO. CALL TOM GLAVICH
AT 626-798-2430 or BARBARA HALL AT 818-368-6914

AUG. 30th HUNTINGTON BOTANICAL GARDENS SUCCULENT SYMPOSIUM
ALL DAY AT THE HUNTINGTON

NOV. 8th - 9th SAN GABRIEL VALLEY CACTUS AND SUCCULENT SOCIETY
SHOW AND SALE---LA COUNTY ARBORETUM ADDRESS ABOVE.

DEC. 6th - 7th ORANGE COUNTY SHOW AND SALE AT THE FULLERTON ARBORETUM
1900 ASSOCIATED ROAD, FULLERTON, CA 92831
SHOW AND SALE OPEN FROM 10AM TO 4PM
FOR INFORMATION CALL 714-870-4887

_________________________________________________________________________________________

Cactus Collection for Sale: Glen Carlzen has 600+ Cacti, Succulents and Orchids for sale in
all sizes, lots of cacti for landscaping; all are in pots. Call (562) 696-7853 (house) or (562-
777-5352 (cell), ask for Glen or Linda. Visitors welcome by appointment only. Email
colenyx2@yahoo.com; place CACTUS in title.
_________________________________________________________________________________________
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FIRST CLASS MAIL

If you have a cactus or succulent related event that you’d like to have announced in the COMMUNIQUE,
please forward the information to the address given below. Please verify event dates - sometimes events are
rescheduled or canceled without adequate advance notice. Articles, Notices and Corrections can be sent via
E-mail to: sgv_css@prodigy.net or via post to: San Gabriel Valley Cactus and Succulent Society Newsletter
Editor, c/o Evelynn Stevens, 10119 ½ E. Olive St., Temple City, CA 91780-3345. Material must be received
by the last Thursday of the month to be considered for publication in the next issue of the
COMMUNIQUE.

Material in the SGVCSS COMMUNIQUE may be reprinted by nonprofit organizations (unless such permission is expressly denied
in a note accompanying the material) provided proper credit is given to the SGVCSS and the author and that one copy of the
publication containing the reprinted material be sent to the editor. Reproduction in whole or part by any other organization or
publication without the permission of the publisher is prohibited

COMMUNIQUE
Newsletter of the San Gabriel Valley
Cactus and Succulent Society
C/o Evelynn Stevens
10119 ½ E Olive Street
Temple City, CA 91780


